6928 Clinton St.
Los Angeles, Ca. 90036
September 25,1979

Dear Alan,

I got your letter, and it looks like you're doing a good job. I just wrote a conciliatory letter to Lombardy, who was perplexed by my nasty letter hast month. I hope you don't have any problems with him.

Here are the new addresses of two PCA members:

John Hillery V2-80 Allan G. Savage V4-79

145 Lewis St. #15 24 Gibbens St.

Lynn, Ma. 01902 Somerville, Ma. 02143

I wrote to Harry Lyman, and he gave the PCA another \$100 for your salary until April, 1980. The \$200 that he gave before will probably be for the term that begins next April, though the PCA still has not officially approved the idea of salaries for officers. I deposited the \$100 in the PCA account in Los Angeles, which I will send to you when you have a PCA account in Berkeley.

I like the idea of membership cards, but am less enthusiastic about official PCA stationery. I think that we should wait until we see the members' responses to the next "PCA Newsletter" before we make any significant decisions. I fear that the PCA may become Max, you, and me. But, if we can awaken some interest with our next issue, we can go ahead with membership cards, fundraising schemes, and other plans. For the moment, let's just try to procure the PCA treasury from Lombardy.

Best,

Jack Peter